Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 13th January 2015 at the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby (in the Chair), Baker,  Morton, Neighbour, Peirson, and Wardale


Clerk - Janet Wardale

01/15/79
Apologies for absence  - Cllrs Cowey, Dickinson, Falkinder and 
ERY Cllr Pollard 
01/15/80
Minutes of the meeting held on 9th December 2014 were agreed and signed as a complete record with the following amendments:-

12/14/73 Accounts for payment

It was agreed to discuss any future funding of Youth Group at APM.


12/14/73 ERYC Matters (c) Local Plan Hearing

The Parish Council were not told about the deadlines for submission and not due to time constraints.

01/15/81
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Morton - Pond boundary
01/15/82
Matters arising
Light on the Sportsfield Approach Road 
This has now been repaired.
Hedge on Sportsfield boundary

Cllr Baker is still liaising with BB College about the possibility of them undertaking the work.
SFMC
The members have now all signed the Register of Interest forms but they have not been returned as yet.

Pond fence
Mr Brown has suggested that it might be worth putting up a fence, but that the adjacent resident should be informed and put some stakes in to mark the boundary. 
Resolved - Cllr Neighbour suggested that he liaise with the resident and this was agreed.
Water on road

Water is still flowing down the road outside Bishop Burton College and Main Street 
Resolved  - to see if Cllr Pollard has managed to get any information. 
Community Defibrillator
Funding may be available through Yorkshire Ambulance Service but needs to be applied for formally.

The following would need to be completed:-

Application form

Parish Council minute agreeing to the bid.

Up to date reconciliation

Equality and Health and Safety policies and a Parish Council minute 
agreeing to the policies

Confirmation from the owner of the building agreeing to site the box

Community Emergency plan

A Parish Council financial contribution would also strengthen the bid.

There was a discussion about siting the box on the Village Hall or possibly the Pub, which is more central.

Resolved – to sort out the policies before adoption.
Liaise with the building owners to see if they would be willing to site the box and discuss at the next meeting.
Pot holes 

The pot holes have not been repaired yet.

Resolved – to report to ERYC again.

01/15/83
ERYC Matters
(a) Highway matters

Cherry Burton Sign

The stone sign into the village from the B1248 has been damaged.

Resolved - Cllr Neighbour agreed to investigate.

(b)  Dog waste bins

Maureen Richardson at ERYC is investigating the proposed sites for the installation of two dog waste bins in the village to see if they are suitable.

(c)  Community and Crime Reduction Officer

Maureen Yates had emailed to introduce herself and had contacted Cllr Peirson about re-starting Neighbourhood Watch in the village.

(d) Flood Liaison Group Meeting

This is due to be held on 20th March 2014 10am at County Hall.

One representative per group.

Resolved – Cllr Wardale agreed to try and attend.

01/15/84
Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-


J. Wardale

Salary and expenses


£     318.02

Play Inspection Co.
Annual inspection


£      78.00 

Eon


Sportsfield Approach Road

£      28.33

01/15/85
Village Playground 

The annual inspection report has been received and some minor repairs are necessary. There was a discussion about who to approach to do the repairs.

Resolved – to contact possible contractors.
01/15/86
Correspondence received
(a) Information about the Local Council Award Scheme
(b) Repeat play area inspection for next year – this was agreed.

(c) Crime statistics for January

Three burglaries from garages and bikes stolen

Theft of motor vehicle

Theft from motor vehicle
01/15/87
Parish Council Committees


Planning

Amended application for wind turbine at Field House Farm.  
The application is for only one turbine and would be smaller in height.  Cllr Morton declared an interest.
Resolved - 3 votes to 2 for Clause (a) The Parish Council have no observations to make upon this applications, but concerns were expressed about the short turn around time.

Erection of two storey extension to side at 17 Highcroft – no observations.

Notice of Decision.


Erection of single storey extension to side at 27 Bishop Burton Road – planning permission granted with conditions.

12/14/78
Sportsfield Management Committee

There has just been a meeting of the committee and Cllr Wardale reported back.

Cllr Baker is looking into obtaining funding for the refurbishment of the pavilion facilities.


Grasscutting - It had been agreed to contact ERYC to get some prices but they had indicated that they will not be tendering for grasscutting next year.

Cllr Baker will also be contacting Bishop Burton College to see if they offered this service.


The meeting ended at 8.30 pm
